






































COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE REPORT NO. 36
(Refer to Committee Report for complete recommendations and documentation on all 

Committee items.)

ITEM - 10 GTA WEST TRANSPORTATION CORRIDOR ROUTE PLANNING AND 
ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT (EA) STUDY RESUMPTION

 MOVED by Councillor Iafrate
seconded by Councillor DeFrancesca

THAT Item 10, Committee of the Whole Report No. 36 be adopted and amended, as 
follows:

By approving that a copy of this report be forwarded to the local MPP and the GTA West 
Project Team.

 CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY UPON A RECORDED VOTE

 YEAS  NAYS

 Councillor Shefman 
 Councillor Yeung Racco 
Regional Councillor Jackson
Mayor Bevilacqua

 Regional Councillor Rosati 
 Councillor DeFrancesca 
 Councillor Carella 
 Councillor Iafrate 

GTA WEST TRANSPORTATION CORRIDOR ROUTE PLANNING AND ENVIRONMENTAL 
ASSESSMENT (EA) STUDY RESUMPTION

The Committee of the Whole recommends: 

1) That the City of Vaughan supports only the northern (S 8-1) alternative identified
within the Focused Analysis Area as a result of the impacts identified within the report
of the Deputy City Manager, Infrastructure Development and the Deputy City
Manager, Planning and Growth Management dated November 12, 2019, with the
Technically Preferred Alternative, as this will reduce the overall impact to the City of
Vaughan while ensuring alignment of the GTA West with the Official Plan Policies and
land use;

2) That the Ministry of Transportation of Ontario (MTO) be requested to integrate the
provision of at least one full interchange with Highway 400 to service the 400 North



Employment Area Secondary Plan (OPA 637) area as previously adopted by Vaughan 
City Council at its meeting of June 28, 2011;

3) That the Ministry of Transportation of Ontario (MTO) be requested to reduce the
Focus Analyses Area once the Technically Preferred Alternative has been finalized to allow
these lands to be released in order to proceed to a future development approval process;
4) That the recommendations contained in the report of the Deputy City Manager,
Infrastructure Development and the Deputy City Manager, Planning and Growth
Management dated November 12, 2019, be approved;
5) That the presentation by Mr. Fahmi Choudhury, Senior Project Engineer, Ministry of

Transportation of Ontario (MTO) and Mr. Jim Dowell, Consultant Project Manager,
WSP Canada Group Limited, Oakville and C4, presentation material titled “GTA West
Transportation Corridor Route Planning and EA Study – Stage 2”, be received;

6) That the following deputations and Communication be received:
1. Mr. Don Given, Malone Given Parsons, Renfrew Drive, Markham, and C2 dated

November 8, 2019; and 
2. Mr. Gabriel DiMartino, Armland Group, Dufferin Street, Vaughan; and

7) That Communication C1 from Ms. Kathryn Angus, Kleinburg & Area Ratepayers’
Association dated October 29, 2019, be received.


